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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 15 No. 1 

A SPECIAL EVENT 

September 14> 1984 

In celebration of the SOth anniversary of the College Charter, Salve Regina 
will be holding a special academic convocation on Wednesday, September 19 at 
10 a.m. on the east lawn of O'Hare Academic Center. 

The purpose of this celebration is to focus on the educational objectives 
of the College contained in the original Charter. Toward this end, Salve Regina's 
Board of Trustees has authorized the College to recognize nine people whose dis­
tinguished service reflects the mission of the College and whose lives can serve 
as role models for students to emulate. 

The convocation will be followed by a "Celebration of Founding" which will 
take place on the Wakehurst Grounds and extend into the afternoon. The entire 
College community, including students, faculty and staff, are invited to attend. 
No formal classes during the day or evening will be held on September 19 in honor 
of this special occasion. 

The recipients to be honored are: 

Sister M. Philemon Banigan, R.S.M. 
Salve Regina faculty member for 34 years 

Sister M. Noel Blute, R.S.M. 
Provinical Administrator 
Sisters of Mercy 
Province of Providence 
Salve Regina College Board Member 

Sister M. Susanne Breckel, R.S.M. 
Director and Counseling Psychologist 
Diocese of Albany, N.Y. 

Sister M. Rosalia Flaherty, R.S.M. 
Principal - St. Paul School 
Cranston, R.I. 
Salve Regina College Boa.rd Member 

Dr. Joseph G. Brennan 
Emeritus Professor of Philosophy 
Barnard College, Columbia University 
N.Y., N.Y.and Electives Professor/ 
Naval War College, Newport, R.I. 

Betty Hutton 
Internationally acclaimed star 
of stage and screen 

Ray Meyer 
Nationally recognized former head 
basketball coach at DePaul University 
Chicago, Ill. for 42 years. 

Carl and Rachel Rossow 
Parents, through adoption and the 
Foster Care Program, to 12 multi­
handicapped children. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SCANDANAVIAN VISTAS - Twenty-four Salve Regina faculty, alumni and friends 
returned home this summer after a 3-week journey to the Orient. The trip, organ­
ized by Sister Ann Nelson of Salve's Politics Department, included visits to 
Japan, China and Hong Kong. 

The summer of 1985 will be taking prospective travellers to Scandanavian 
Vistas. Departing on July 7 from New York City, you will fly Scandanavian 
Airlines to Copenhagen. You will visit Oslo, Bergen, Helsinki and Stockholm. 
You will travel to several of these cities on cruise ships of the luxurious 
Silja line. 

This exciting journey is limited to 30 persons and is $1498.00 (double 
occupancy) plus airfare which is subject to fluctuations. If you are interested 
in this adventure contact Sister Ann Nelson at extension 303 as soon as possible. 

* * * 

ALUMNI NOTES - The Salve Regina College Alumni Association will hold a 
luncheon to welcome "second" generation Salve students to the College. The 
luncheon will be held on Saturday, September 22 at noon in the Alumni Lounge 
of Miley Hall. Any student with a relative who graduated from Salve Regina 
is welcome to attend. Please call the Alumni Office at extension 223 for 
an invitation. 

* * * 

Cecilia Hall - The west section of Carey Hall has been renovated for use 
as the new home for choral and band instruction. The facility, named Cecilia 
Hall after the patron saint of music, provides space for a small performing area 
for recitals and guest artists, two studios and a large band/choral room. Office 
space for Brother James Loxham, choral director, and Mr. Bruce Abbott, the new 
full-time band director, has been provided. 

Tobin Hall - formerly known as Sunnyvale, is the new home for the English 
faculty. The Hall is named after Salve faculty members Sisters M. Eloise and 
M. Jean Tobin. 

* * * 

Hometown Publicity - If you have not filled out your hometown publicity 
cards, it is not too late to do so. The Public Relations Office will send 
publicity to your hometown newspaper(s) of any achievements you make while at 
Salve. What a great way to let your family know how well you are doing at 
College! 

These hometown cards m~y be obtained from the Public Relations Office 
3rd floor, Ochre Court. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

Congratulations to the following faculty members on their recent promotions: 

To Full Professor 

Dr. Arthur Frankel - Psychology 

To Associate Professor 

Mr. James Farrington - Administration of Justice 
Sister Ellenrita O'Brien - Accounting 

To Assistant Professor 

Mr. Paul Cardoza - Physical Education 
Mrs. Joan Chapdelaine - Nursing 
Dr. Michael DiMaio - Bibliography 

* * * 

Ms. Janet Titus, 1984 summa cum laude graduate of S~lve, has been appointed 
Teaching Assistant in Mathematics. 

* * * 

Salve Regina is pleased to welcome the following 19 new faculty members 
to the College: 

SCIENCES 

Mr. Richard E. Bauchspies, Professional Lecturer in Management; Dr. Judith S. Heelan, 
Assistant Professor of Biology; Mr. Stephen M. Hollister, Professional Lecturer 
in Computer Science; Dr. Arthur J. Krim, Assistant Professor of Geography; Ms. 
Christine Kennedy-Caldwell, Instructor of Nursing and Ms. Jane A. Simkovich, 
Instructor of Mathematics. 

SOCIAL SCIENCES 

Dr. Camille A. Allen, Visiting Assistant Professor of Education; Ms. F.R. Joy Castello, 
Assistant Professor of Social Work; Dr. Laurel J. End, Assistant Professor of 
Psychology; Sister Marie Joan O'Neil, Visiting Professor of Social Work; Dr. Alice 
Ann Tesch, Assistant Professor of Special Education; Dr. Victor Lux Tonn, Assistant 
Professor of Economics and Dr. Heath Twichell, Associate Professor of International 
Relations. 

HUMANITIES 

Mr. Bruce Wayne Abbott, Inst~' ctor of Music; Dr. Jane Harrington Bethune, Assistant 
Professor of Spanish; Dr. William S. Burford, Visiting Professor of English; Mr. 
Gary F. Diomandes, Instructor of Theatre and Brother John McNiff, F.S.C., Associate 
Professor of English. 

Sister Rita Kiernan has been appointed Instructor of Tutorial Services. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

A NEW GRADUATE PROGRAM 

The threat of nuclear war, conflict in the Middle East and Olympic boycotts 
are all symptomatic of the stress and strain of global relations. What directions 
are chosen not only by the major powers but even the emerging nations may ulti­
mately effect the lives of every American. 

It is these directions in global affairs which are the focus of the recently 
instituted graduate program in International Relations at Salve Regina. Dr. Heath 
Twichell, an expert in the field, is director of the program which offers a Master 
of Arts in International Relations. 

According to Dr. Twichell, "This is a program for people who want to know 
more about how the world really works, the nature of the international political 
structure; the forces, trends and ideas effecting it; who the actors are. But, 
beyond that, this is a program to help make the world a better place." 

* * * 

Dr. Ascanio DePippo, Professor of Chemistry, has been appointed Inspector 
Chemist-Pollution Control for Dyer Island Yacht Club, Dyer Island, R.I. 

* * * 

Dr. Dennis Robbins, Director of the Graduate Program in Health Services 
Administration, continues to be on the forefront of health care issues. His 
activities include the following: 

- seven articles and case studies on ethics published in the National Endowment 
for the Humanities Program for Allied Health faculty at the University of Kentucky. 

- published book review on "Code Grey" with Cdr. C. Carleton and Lt. M. Maresse 
of the Naval Regional Medical Center, Newport, for the "Journal of Emergency Nursing" 

- published "Most Emergency Departments Save Every Life" with Thomas Gidley, J.D., 
Adjunct Professor at Salve, in the July issue of the "Journal of Emergency Nursing" 

- had two three-hour sessions and papers accepted for the National Hospice 
Organization meetings: "Hospice Medicare Reimbursement," "Utilization Review 
and DRG's - Clinical and Ethical Implications" and "Informed Consent Legal and 
Philosophical Approaches" with Thomas Gidley. 

- will speak with Thomas Gidley at the Northeast Forum for the American Cancer 
Society to be held in Boston on September 20. 

- will present an ethics rounds at the Naval Regional Medical Center in Newport 
on September 14. 

* * * 

Mr. Mark Hough, Lecturer in Salve's HSA program, was promoted to Senior 
Vice President of St. Joseph's Hospital. 

* * * 
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